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VEX Robotics: My Story


VEX Robotics is a big part of my life.  I am currently in eighth grade and I have been involved with VEX since the fifth grade.  Since then, my team has been to all the National and World competitions since the 2009 season.


I have been captain of St. Luke ElectroLions Team 1680B since 2011.  Most of my time is devoted to educating my team about VEX Robotics, teamwork, and sportsmanship.  Personally, I have learned a lot about team management and social interaction.  Robotics is very fun and exciting.  Every competition I have been to has many people who are enthusiastic about robotics.  It makes me happy to know that more and more middle school and high school students join every year.

VEX has taught me a lot about different subjects.  I know more about physics and technology than I ever have.  VEX also teaches me about problem solving.  If a certain element on my robot does not function the way I would like it to, I, along with my team, think of a solution to fix that problem.


Overall, VEX is very big in my life.  I love building robots, managing my team, and meeting other robotics teams.  It is a great experience and I encourage others to join now or in the future.
